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By Jennifer Wimmer
The Hancock Coun-

ty Board of Education 
approved the start 
and end times for the 
‘25/’26 school year at 
last month’s meeting. 
The board also com-
pleted Superintendent 
Robby Asberry’s 2024-
25 Evaluation, and he 
received an Exemplary 
assessment. 
School Calendar 
‘25/’26

South Hancock Ele-
mentary School times 
are set at 7:50 a.m.-2:50 
p.m. North Hancock 
Elementary, Hancock 
County Middle School, 
and Hancock County 
High: 7:55 a.m.-2:55 
p.m. The fi rst day for 
students is Monday, Au-
gust 25th, 2025 and the 
tentative last day for 
students is Friday, May 
22nd, 2026.

The full ‘25/’26 HC 
School System Calendar 
can be viewed on the web-
site: hancock.kyschools.
us. From the homepage, 
tap on the top, righthand 
corner and select ‘Cal-
endar’ from the menu. 
Like and follow the 
Hancock County Public 
Schools Communication 
Facebook page to stay 
informed. 
HCMS

The next step was tak-
en toward adding the 
Hancock County Middle 
School construction proj-
ect to the District Facil-
ity Plan (DFP). Board 
members approved a 
Public Hearing Offi cer 
Report and fi nal DFP 
to be submitted to the 
Kentucky Department 
of Education. The DFP 
is then presented to the 
Kentucky Board of Edu-
cation for fi nal approval. 
Charitable Gaming 
License

The Charitable Gam-
ing License application 
was approved, which 
will allow HC Schools to 
have raffl es and 50/50 
pots. 
Community Educa-
tion Grant

The fi scal year 2026 
Community Education 
Grant was approved, 
which is a $20K grant 
opportunity focused on 
community education. 

KSBA Updates
The fi rst reading of 

the Kentucky School 
Boards Association 
(KSBA) updates was 
completed. The KSBA 
recommended policy 
changes to make HC 
Schools compliant with 
any new laws that were 
enforced as of the fi rst of 
this month.
Diesel Facility Agree-
ment with GN

The Diesel Facility 
Advertising Agreement 
with GN Excavating & 
Trucking Corp. was ap-
proved for the naming 
rights to the GN Diesel 
Room. 
Pledge of Collateral

First Financial Bank 
has agreed to keep 103 
percent of the average 
daily balance available 
to HC Schools, as a 
“Pledge of Collateral.” 
The pledge, or prom-
ise, secures that the 
bank will set aside as-
sets worth at least 103 
percent of the average 
amount of money the 
school district keeps in 
its accounts. This safe-
ty measure is put into 
place so that if the bank 
ever fails, these pledged 
assets can be used to 
recover the school dis-
trict’s funds, and the 
board formally approved 
this arrangement. 
Food Service Debt

The current Food Ser-
vice Debt of $1,067.47 
was approved by the 
board.
Communication Sys-
tem

Approval was made 
for the use of Apptegy 
as the district’s offi cial 
traceable communica-
tion system. All elec-
tronic communication 
between school staff, 
volunteers and stu-
dents must occur ex-
clusively through this 
monitored platform in 
accordance with Senate 
Bill 181 (KRS 160.145). 
This action guarantees 
that parents can access 
and review communi-
cations. It further in-
creases student safety 
by prohibiting the use 
of personal emails, 
texts or social media for 
school-related messag-
es, unless parents pro-

vide written consent.
The board approved 

various insurance pol-
icies as well, includ-
ing student accident, 
worker’s compensation, 
cyber, auto, educators 
legal, umbrella, and 
property insurance, as 
well as unleaded fuel 
bids. Additionally, the 
members gave fi nal ap-
proval to the revised 
Certifi ed Evaluation 
Plan as was recom-
mended by the Certi-
fi ed Evaluation Plan 
Committee.

The yearly contract 
for students attending 
Owensboro Innovation 

Academy (OIA) was re-
newed. This provides 
transportation for stu-
dents attending OIA, 
and the Owensboro 
School System bills 
HC Schools for the stu-
dents’ instruction. 
Treasurer’s Report

Director of Finance 
Trey Anderson’s report 
refl ected a balance at 
the beginning of June 
at $5,058,685.91. The 
total received for the 
month was $689,811.04. 
Total expenditures 
were $1,148,132.47. 
The balance at the 
close of the month was 
$4,619,578.93.

Board of Education Approves 
Fall School Start and End Times 

at Latest Meeting
Summer Food Program
The Summer Food Service Program Grab-N-Go 
Meals for ages 18 and under will run from June 
2nd through July 2nd, and resume on July 7th 
through August 8th. Each child receives lunch 
for that day, and breakfast for the next day. Lim-
it one visit per child, per day. Serving Sites & 
Times: HCMS-11 a.m.-11:45 a.m.; Vastwood-11 
a.m.-11:15 a.m.; Hawesville Library-11:30 a.m.-
11:45 a.m.; Clay St. Apartments-noon-12:15 
p.m.; Lewisport Baptist Church-11 a.m.-11:15 
a.m.; Lewisport Library-11:30 a.m.-11:45 a.m.; 
Poplar Grove Apts.-noon-12:15 p.m.; Snyder 
Trailer Court-11 a.m.-11:15 a.m.; Mt. Eden 
Baptist Church-11:30 a.m.-11:45 a.m.; and 
South Hancock Park-12:15 p.m.-12:30 p.m.

Fifty campers, teens, and adult volunteers attended 
overnight 4-H Camp last week at the West Ky 4-H 
Camp in Dawson Springs.

Hagen Miller waves his team fl ag during the Mega 
Relay at 4-H Camp.

Hayden Cameron prepares to take a pie to the face 
during the 4-H Camp Mega Relay. Leah and Piper Craighead prepare to push off  in 

their canoe at 4-H Camp.

4-H Camp

watery portal between 
the ordinary world and a 
magical archipelago. Mal 
and Christopher from a 
special friendship. There 
is a few secondary char-
acters that need to be 
mentioned, Nighthand is 
a Berserker pirate; he is 
unusually kind and Irian 
is a marine scientist, she 
is rather odd. The two 
children and two adults 
work together in order to 
save glimourie.

The cover of this book 
is a beautiful piece of 
artwork. This book is 
sure to become a classic.

“That’s the only way 
we got through it so 
quickly, and so power-
fully,” he said. “Some 
of the people we’ve met 
(at Norton’s), their sit-
uations are a lot worse. 
We met this little boy; 
his name is Noah. He 
has been in there prob-
ably twice as long as I 
have and he only got to 
go home maybe 3 or 4 
days out of the entire 
time I was in treat-
ment. He has B-cell 
ALL. He’s almost a 
year old now.”

Cortney said they do 
not intend on holding 
any fundraisers, and 
that there is no link set 
up for donations. 

“Our community has 
totally blessed us and 
the Lord has blessed 
us with insurance and 
things like that,” she 
said. “People in the com-
munity send us things...
Just please continue to 
pray for us.”

“What I’ve kind of 
said, because people are 
always wanting to do 
things, I just say, ‘Write 
me a letter.’ I love peo-
ple writing letters,” Wy-
att said. “I love getting 
mail. Ever since I was 
a little kid, I’ve always 
thought it was so cool to 
get my own mail.”

If you’d like to write 
Wyatt a letter, especial-
ly with some words of 
encouragement, you can 
send it to: Wyatt Brown, 
Schafer Baptist Camp 
& Retreat Center, 1003 
Scherm Road, Owens-
boro, KY, 42301.

our city engineer and the 
U.S. Army Corps of En-
gineers, they are in fi nal 
discussions on that. We 
are waiting on a couple 
of things to be cleared 
before we can move for-
ward with those.”
Code Enforcement

City Attorney Jamie 
Stephens reported, “We 
did receive a complaint 
from Barr Media on 
the citation that was 
issued by the Code En-
forcement Board. They 
did appeal that. The di-
rect appeal that comes 
from a code enforcement 
board meeting is to the 
Hancock County District 
Court. They did fi le that 
complaint with them. In 
my opinion, the law that 
they cited was an inaccu-
rate claim about the rul-
ing. I fi led a response to 
the summary judgement 
motion, asking for the 
matter to be dismissed 
[for the motion to be de-
nied]. That’s going to be 
heard on August 5th. In 
our code enforcement or-
dinance, it does provide 
for — if they lose that 
court case, then obvious-
ly any attorney’s fees, 
court costs, etc., that 
the city has expended 
will be attached to that 
judgement and also add-
ed into the property tax 
lien. We should have an 
answer on August 5th, 
and I’m hopeful for a 
positive ruling on that.”
Upcoming Meetings

The next Hawesville 
City Council meeting is 
scheduled for Tuesday, 
August 12th at 6:30 
p.m. The next Code En-
forcement Board meet-
ing will be on Monday, 
August 18th at 1:30pm. 
Both are held at Hawes-
ville City Hall. 


